Town Of Crawford

P.O. Box 56 * Crawford, Co. 81415-0056 * (970)921-4725 * Fax (970)921-4726

 Town Council Meeting 

July 12, 2017 Wednesday 7:00 PM 
Meeting Minutes
Meeting called to order by Mayor Wanda Gofforth 7:00
Pledge of Allegiance

Roll Call – All in attendance

No Public Non Agenda Items

New Business

Pioneer Committee – Collenette Vervloet Let the council know that if we want to continue to have a pioneer day parade that we were going to have to make it possible for the PD committee to close off one side of Cedar Avenue so that when they close off the highway for the parade 2 lanes of traffic can travel through that street.  The council didn’t have a problem with that and said that they would be willing to make that happen.  They also suggested that maybe they should send notices to the residence on Cedar to let them know what they were asking.  PD committee asks if there was any way to make a ramp up to the restrooms in the park and also for people to get up to the upper level of the town hall.  Bruce Bair said that he would get bids for the ramp and Cally suggested that we look for Grants for the ADA.  Collenette added that people complained that the bathrooms were terrible and that people complained of the smell.  She also wanted to clarify that the town still wanted to decorate a tree out front for Christmas and the parade of lights.  The council said yes they could do that, it was agreed to in an earlier meeting.  
Chris Johnson – made a motion that we close down one side of Cedar Avenue for the parade and Hetty Todd Seconds the motion.  All approve

Update of Marijuana Ordinance to reflect the new state regulations – No decisions were made, questions were ask about why we needed an ordinance, because people had to follow the state regs and we as a town have no way to enforce them, and that the Delta County Sheriff would have to enforce state laws.  John Paton suggests that we send the DC Sheriff a letter stating that he should go to these houses and give them citations and not ask the town to try to enforce the law.   It was suggested that the town implement a growing permit and the fee amount should be discussed.  
Peaches RV ordinance update – Michael King attorney for Carl Page asked if we could postpone the discussion on the resolution because the Pages have ask him to re-write Section 1, (e) and that he would have the new version to the Town by the 26th so that they could go into the council packets.  

Bruce reports that he put the speed bumps and signs on the Fruitland mesa road & Cedar Ave.  He will be rotating them throughout the town to try to stop the speeding in town, for the health and safety of the public.  Bruce also suggests that we put speed limit signs out to help remind people to slow down in town.  
John Paton makes a motion that we put some portable speed limit signs out to slow down traffic, Mike Tiedeman 2nds the motion and all approve.

Cameron Clark resigns from the council, because he is moving to Hotchkiss.

Wanda announces that if anyone knows anyone who would like to serve on the council to let them know they should submit a letter of interest and that the seat has to be filled within 60 days or the town would have to have a special election.  

Bruce Bair reports that the water is doing well.  He also announces that the water going through Garrett Tiedemans place is now fixed and that the inmates were great help and they finished the project in great time.  

Cally Reports that she is working on the conversion and that she is hoping to have it up and running by August 1, 2017.  She has done a lot of waiting on the software company for training.  

Wanda lets the chamber know that the town is looking beautiful, the flower boxes are beautiful and the upkeep on the buildings look amazing.  

Wanda also announces that Jim Brown has said that he is trying to retire but that he would ask Terry Camp if he would be interested in the job, and that they would send up a proposal.  
August 2, 2017 meeting we will have further discussion on the marijuana ordinance and the peaches RV resolution.  We need to renew the lease with the American Legion. 

Meeting adjourned 8:45pm

